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THE PATH OF BARBIE’S  THREAD THROUGH THE  
INTERWOVEN FABRIC OF PENINSULA

After a lifetime of connection to 
Peninsula School, our beloved weaving 
teacher, Barbie Paulsen, is retiring. We are 
excited by her next adventure and are sending 
her off with love. Here are a few words from 
her colleagues, and from her.

Barbie is the exemplar of a true community 
member. Since I met her 20 years ago, I have 
seen her routinely jump in with her perspec-
tive, talents, and energy wherever she felt she 
could be of service. I am particularly grate-
ful to Barbie for her many contributions to 
the drama program. She has sewn countless 
costumes, searched her house for arcane 
props, and provided historical context for 
scripts in production after production. As 
a colleague Barbie has been an invaluable 
keeper of Peninsula history and culture. 
She has repeatedly stepped up with natural 
enthusiasm to lead the specialists in meetings 
and presentations. She recently spent a stun-
ning number of hours researching Byzantine 
employment law, all in support of the com-
munity she loves. As a friend Barbie has 
provided many of us with a listening ear and 
wise and generous counsel. It is this I will 
miss the most. Thanks Barbie, for showing 
us how it’s done!
MERRILL G RU VER

Barbie’s Peninsula roots grow deep and 
spread wide. She learned her craft from the 
legendary Billie Shaw and is now passing 
the torch to one of her own students, Jaya 
Griscom. What a perfect example of how the 
complex culture of Peninsula is carried on; 
not so much by the spoken word, but through 
meaning ful and lasting relationships. Barbie 
has touched the hearts, souls and hands of 
generations of weavers, stitchers, batikers, 

and chain-mailers. She will forever be a 
presence in the weaving room at Peninsula.
WIT H LOVE AND DEEP T HANKS,  

JERRY HE ARN

Barbie and I have spent almost 30 years 
growing up together as teachers at Peninsula 
School. As an alumna and former parent, 
she has always been an invaluable source 
of information about the Peninsula of the 
past, but rather than claiming some special 
knowledge of ‘the Peninsula Way’ and rigidly 
adhering to it, she has consistently embraced 
and adapted to the changes – something that 
has always impressed and delighted me.

I have so many joyous memories of 
our years together (especially of our 3-week 
sojourns to England with Peninsula kids), 
but one memory sticks in my mind. In 
discussing the afternoon Activities Program, 
we agreed that its value lay not with the 
activities themselves, but with the daily 
opportunity for children to make their own 
choices and then have to deal with the 
consequences of them. She chuckled and 
said, “The Big Building sign should read, 

‘Peninsula School: Disappointing Children 
since 1925!’” Except for Barbie...she never 
disappoints and I will miss her kindness and 
humor every single day. 
MISHA MERRILL

Barbie as “Buttercup” in H.M.S.  
Pinafore – the 8th grade play.
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GROWING UP WITH PENINSULA SCHO OL

by Barbie Paulsen
The weaving room bustles with weavers and warpers and winders and fringe twisters and 
kids just hanging out. I glance at the signout book for floor looms and note the many times 

“dye warp” has been showing up in the Notes column this year. Eye popping pieces, delicate and 
dramatic, are rolling off the looms. The place hops and buzzes with active children sharing ideas 
and support. These kids are at home here, and so am I. I’ve known most of them since they were 
5 or 6 years old. I’ve watched them blossom into the eager, independent students they are today. 

My relationship with Peninsula goes back to when I first saw the looms here as a new 3rd 
grade student in Woody Nichols’ class more than 50 years ago. By the time I was ten, I was 
pretty sure that the job of weaving teacher would be the best job I could imagine. After a few 
detours, I found that my ten-year-old self was right, and also that a biology degree makes a 
great background for it. I’ve been the weaving teacher at Peninsula for 23 years. My son Brian 
graduated from Peninsula in 2003, daughter Alison in 2004.

Peninsula has changed since 1965, but then, so have I. We’re both a bit less threadbare, a bit 
more technologically connected to the outside world. We delegate some things that might have 

been DIY in those earlier days. We 
have learned a great deal more than we 
once knew about how children learn. 
We have become more aware of how 
much we ourselves can learn from the 
perspectives of others. We both seek 
professional help now and then for 
aging and creaky limbs. 

Peninsula School and I still 
delight in the laughter of children. 
We foster their moments of discovery 
whenever possible. We relish oppor-
tunities for learning from others and 
sharing what we know. The trappings 
may seem different, maybe a bit less 
ramshackle, but the heart is still full of 
hope and possibilities.

It’s been incredibly rewarding to 
play with new ways to teach: design-
ing and making hoop skirts as an 
exercise in geometry and engineering; 
natural dyes as chemistry; handspin-
ning as physics of friction, leverage 
and rotational energy; chain mail as 
a glimpse into the arms race; tea as a 
window into world geography, history 
and culture. 

Learning is messy. Growing up 
is messy. Finding your way out of a 
tangle of yarn is messy. The lessons 

from the latter can apply to the former. Look for patterns. Aim for the tightest spots and work 
on them first, but don’t neglect the rest.

If a child is especially lucky, a loom will break while they are using it. These basic machines 
are made of levers and pulleys. A breakdown gives an opportunity to learn that kids don’t have 
to wait for grownups to rescue them. Independence brings power.

We all bring what we can and learn as we teach. In the end I haven’t so much been teaching 
weaving, or math, or how to wash camping dishes. I’ve been teaching children.

BEST WIS HES 
ANDROMEDA!

Andromeda Garcelon, Peninsula’s 
Development Associate for the past 12 
years and a member of the class of 1986, has 
moved on from her role in the development 

office at Peninsula. Andromeda, has worked 
on many special campaigns to raise needed 
funds for the school over her tenure including 
Peninsula Partners for the Future, The Search 
& Transition Fund, The Diversity Fund, and 
the Eighth Grade Commemorative Fund. 
Andromeda worked particularly closely 
with AGC class representatives to make our 
Annual Giving Campaigns inclusive and suc-
cessful and hosted Grandparents’ & Special 
Friends’ Days. Andromeda has been a crucial 
link to Peninsula alumni, PALS and grand-
parents and has been an important support 
for many volunteer efforts and events through 
the years. We have appreciated Andromeda’s 
encyclopedic knowledge of Peninsula’s his-
tory, her love for and dedication to the school, 
her generosity, and her warmth. We will 
greatly miss her, but are happy she will remain 
a part of our community as a current parent 
and as an alumna! 
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F OUR E LE MENTS NEEDED TO 
FOSTER PASSIONS IN CHILDREN 

By Jim Benz
I spend most mornings standing at Peninsula’s driveway entrance 
near the kindergarten greeting families as they arrive at school. Over 
the course of one particular year, I noticed a group of three or four boys 
in the kindergarten class who consistently play outside in their class-
room yard for about 15 minutes while I’m greeting arriving families. 

Nearly every day, this group of boys would gather at the swing set 
in their yard. This particular swing set has a couple of bars hanging by 
chains, similar to a trapeze one can swing on by the arms. It also has 
traditional slings to sit and swing that most people are familiar with, but 
the seated variety of swing held less interest for this group of youngsters. 

Each morning this set of boys would devise all sorts of games and 
challenges that involved this trapeze bar. They would run and grasp it 
to swing like a human pendulum. They would run headlong toward it, 
grasping the bar to harness the forward momentum of their bodies in 
an attempt to land on their feet on the other side. Some more daring 
boys would weave their legs around it and hang upside down, dangling 
their bodies and arms groundward, hair suspended below their heads.

They engaged in this type of play until their curiosity about the 
many ways they could use the trapeze were exhausted. At that point 
these boys became enthralled by marble runs from a kit of wooden 
grooves, tubes, curves and holes that was in the classroom. They spent 
many weeks on the floor creating runs individually and sometimes 
collaboratively. Some were simple, involving a drop and a short roll in 
a pitched groove. Others were elaborate configurations involving mul-
tiple tunnels, drops, canals and grooves, taking a long route to the end 
of the run. On certain days the boys would save these constructions for 
later or even the next day. At one point, they were provided cardboard 
and some tape, and these same boys, joined by a few more, went outside 
on the ship and used the cardboard to create a huge configuration of 
gutters and angles using a handball instead of marbles.

During all of these activities, from trapeze to marble runs to card-
board constructions, these boys engaged intensely in play designed to 
lay the foundations for each of the boys to develop a passion in life. They 

didn’t realize it, but the conditions for all this to happen were carefully 
curated. These kids, as well as the entire class, are provided with: 

1.	Unstructured time and a flexible schedule
2.	The freedom to choose how to use that time both for teachers  

and students
3.	A robust activities program
4.	Teachers who understand the importance of numbers 1, 2, and 3

By providing materials and circumstances, unstructured play 
naturally lays the foundation for developing a passion. People who 
regularly engage in activities linked to their passions – scientists, artists, 
mathematicians, entrepreneurs – frequently refer to their work as play.

Time, materials and freedom of choice at Peninsula begin in nurs-
ery and continue through the school all the way up to 8th grade in two 
important programs  –  Activities and Choice. Kids in Jessica’s K-1 up 
through Marcella’s 8th grade choose which activity they will be in for one 
hour each day. Choosing between library, PE, art, ceramics, music, science, 
woodshop, weaving, and math can be a challenge. They are all so enticing!

During activities, there is no structured curriculum. Students de-
vise their own projects to work on during that hour and are supported 
by teachers. While there is no schedule that dictates to them which 
activity they will attend, they may not always get their choice every day 
due to availability of space. But they will have a choice. 

The Activities program changes a bit in the upper school, because 
kids can now choose to go to an activity or they can choose not to and 
rather play basketball, work on a class project, play music, or just hang 
out with a teacher. Some choose to do homework. 

In the Upper School, in addition to Activities, the Choice pro-
gram involves general interest classes created by teachers, specialists 
and assistant teachers. There are five cycles of choice, one hour per 
day for two to three weeks each session. Some examples are: History 
of the World Through Tea, Sunlight Prints, Blacksmithing, Hip Hop 
Culture, Sushi Making, and Kinetic Sculptures. 

When provided with this very thoughtfully created program, 
those five- and six-year-old boys don’t realize that they are laying the 
neural foundations that are essential to being lifelong learners, yet they 
and all our students are doing just that when they engage in their learn-
ing and make decisions along the way.

WHY INCREASE  
TUITION ASSISTANCE?

By Jesse Gillispie
Over the past two years as part of a strategic planning process, 
the board of directors has been gathering information to craft a strategic 
vision statement. One hope for this vision that emerged from our com-
munity is for our beloved school to continue its long tradition of social 
justice by increasing efforts around diversity, equity and inclusion. This 
year’s Fund a Need (formerly Raise your Paddle) at the auction raised 
$102,000 to support a 1% increase in tuition assistance for the next 

two years. Making a Peninsula education more accessible to families 
through tuition assistance is central to realizing our strategic vision. 

Diversity within our community benefits everyone, not solely 
those receiving tuition assistance, and it is fundamental to providing 
a quality education in the 21st century. Being exposed to a range of 
thinking and ideas develops creativity and critical thinking skills. 
Diversity in the classroom encourages the cross-cultural understand-
ing and competency necessary for participation in today’s world and, 
as such, is fundamental to receiving an exemplary education. Indeed, 
as John Dewey said over 100 years ago, our very democracy requires 
each generation to remake society anew, compassionately, and under 
existing social conditions. How better to ensure this compassionate 
remaking of society than by making the supportive, exploratory educa-
tion available at Peninsula accessible to all?
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BLACK LIVES MAT TER 
NATIONAL WEEK OF ACTION 

AT PE NINSULA SCHO OL

By Re’Anita Burns
“Love recognizes no barriers. It jumps hurdles, leaps fences, penetrates 
walls to arrive at its destination full of hope.” 

– DR . MAYA ANG ELOU 

As woman of color, a sense of community is important to me, espe-
cially as I raise my child. As a single mother raising a black son during 
these times, it is important to me that we 
remember to approach every situation with 
love. Peninsula is a community full of love, 
and the community took steps to participate 
in the Black Lives Matter Week of Action in 
Our Schools movement. There are three key 
demands issued by this movement: 

1.	 End Zero Tolerance, and Implement 
Restorative Justice. 

2.	 Hire More Black Teachers in our Schools. 
3.	Black History/Ethnic Studies Mandated K-12. 

Being a part of the Peninsula community that has been par-
ticipating in this movement has brought awareness of these issues 

to our school. This movement embodies the mission of Peninsula 
by building a loving, equitable, and supportive environment for our 
children and families. 

During our week of action, students, parents, faculty, and staff 
expressed our solidarity by filling out signs finishing the following the 
statement: “In a school where black lives matter we ____________.” 
Here are some of the ways people of all ages completed that sentence 
for Peninsula: 

“In a school where black lives matter, love is strong!” 
“In a school where black lives matter, we lift each other up for greatness.” 
“In a school where black lives matter, we hire and support teachers of color.” 
“In a school where black lives matter, we respect each other.” 

We held our signs together on the front 
porch of the big building. To see our com-
munity come together to take a stand is 
invigorating. Throughout the week, parents 
read racial justice themed books in the lower 
level classes and teachers posted BLACK 
LIVES MATTER outside of their classes. 
While in the upper school, students created 
posters, discussed the black lives matter move-
ment in depth, and participated in the front 
porch event. We were so moved by this experi-

ence, that we decided to host one BLM rally before school each month 
to show and renew our community’s ongoing support.

These actions are all made out of love, and this love is key to the 
movement as we make our mark within our school.

MAPS, EXPEDITIONS, AND SPACE

Matt Daniels, ’99
I still have a 3-dimensional map of Peninsula in my head. 
This came from years of exploratory expeditions. It’s from the 1990s, 
so a few things have changed and everything has shrunk. In my map, I 
know where every tree is on campus, as well as the vertical attributes of 
many of them – how easy to climb, how much hard-to-remove sap stays 
on your hands, and whether you can get above the height of campus 
buildings. One of the redwoods in the little field could be climbed 
to its peak, high above most other things on that side of the campus. 
Holding onto what was left of the trunk and swaying a bit in the wind, 
you could survey the neighborhood beyond the campus.

My deepest connection to Peninsula was going between the sci-
ence room and these various expeditions around the campus, which 
built the map over time. Sometimes the expeditions included testing 
large gliders, which launched from the balcony of the Big Building or 
other high places, and which featured design improvements through 
spectacular crashes. At other times, to the dismay of first-grade teach-
ers like Florrie, the expeditions involved finding broken electronics or 
living critters in various corners of the campus and bringing them back 
to the classrooms or science lab.

I got my first job at NASA when 
I was about 16. This also immediately 
involved expeditions: I was given 
the task of mapping system modi-
fications in a massive wind tunnel 
complex. I set out most mornings 
into a maze of trusses with a partially 
complete blueprint, and then tried 
to figure out each day how large ma-
chines worked. Science fiction books 
from the Menlo Park library fueled 
speculation about future large-scale 
construction on other planets too.

Through all of this, space exploration has been the enduring focus 
and goal. Many years and several degrees later, I have been able to make 
space exploration into a job through NASA for nearly a decade. In grad 
school I found Arthur C. Clarke’s observations that all science can be a 
form of exploration, though not all exploration consists of testing hy-
potheses; exploration connotes a more expansive energy than science 
alone. This idea resonates from Lewis and Clark’s Corps of Discovery 
to the gold disks on the Voyager probes. Expeditions from the Big 
Building suddenly seemed like better steps toward space exploration 
than I had known.
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HEAD TEACHER INTRODUCTIONS

AMY DOSS
Amy Doss is Peninsula’s new lower school 
Literacy Specialist. Amy earned a B.A. in 
Child Development from CSU Chico 
and worked as a first and second grade 
teacher at several schools before teaching 
a full-inclusion second grade for 15 years 
at Hope Technology School in Palo Alto. 
Most recently Amy was a Math and Literacy 
Instructional Coach in Palo Alto USD, and is 
currently in the process of getting certified as 
an Orton-Gillingham instructor. 

Both a hiker and 
a native Californian, 
by joining us at 
Peninsula she has 
been able to combine 
her appreciation of 
trees and nature with 
her love of teaching 
young students  –  a 
fantastic match! In 
her free time Amy en-
joys spending time with her family, especially 
when she can convince her husband and kids, 
Hunter and Dakota, to join her on a hike.

MONICA 
ERVITI

Monica just com-
pleted her first year 
as 5th grade Head 
Teacher in the 17/18 
school year. Having 
worked in the 5th 
grade for two years as 

an Assistant Teacher, the transition was quite 
smooth. Monica first heard about Peninsula 
while working at Hidden Villa as a Farm and 
Wilderness Camp Program Head. Although 
she loved working with visiting student 
groups at Hidden Villa, the benefits of being 
able to connect more deeply with students 
as well as be a part of a close community that 
shares her values made teaching at Peninsula 
very appealing to her. 

Much of Monica’s time outside of teach-
ing this past year was spent in her Master’s in 
Education Program through the University 
of the Pacific. A big part of her program con-
sisted of visiting and shadowing in different 
school classrooms since her classes are held at 
various local independent schools where other 

classmates teach. Monica said she found this 
aspect of her program to be both interesting 
and valuable as she was able to see and hear 
about the kinds of units teachers are working 
on with their students, how they set up their 
classrooms, as well as share and exchange ideas 
with other teachers at progressive schools.

An avid hiker and rock climber, sharing 
her love of the outdoors and nature with kids 
through ‘Choices’ like birdwatching, camping, 
and in everyday ways outside of the classroom 
are important and very rewarding for Monica. 
It was no surprise to hear that some of her fa-
vorite moments happened on the fall camping 
trip where she was able to spend a lot of time 
connecting and hanging out with her students 
and witnessing their growing connections 
with each other. She is looking forward to all 
of the opportunities ahead for fun and explo-
ration with her students!

CHRIST Y UTTER
Rejoining Peninsula’s teaching staff is a lot like 
coming home for our new 6th grade teacher, 
Christy Utter. From 1999-2005, Christy 
was a member of the Upper School teaching 
team, most of those years as the 7th grade 
head teacher. After leaving Peninsula, Christy 
taught 9th grade 
English at Monta 
Vista High School 
in Cupertino, then 
took time to be at 
home with her two 
young boys before 
rejoining Peninsula’s 
staff. Christy says it’s 
been a transition, but feels very lucky that an 
opening in the Upper School teaching team 
aligned with her plan to return to teaching, 
since Peninsula is her “#1 choice of places 
to teach.” And of course, we feel pretty lucky 
too, as we know she deeply understands and 
appreciates the Peninsula culture.

Some of her favorite moments this year 
were seeing kids in Activities, especially her 
new students who were having this unique 
experience for the first time. Christy said that 
she marvels at the amazing opportunities kids 
have to visit different studios to learn and cre-
ate, an opportunity most schools don’t offer. 

Another particularly special highlight 
for Christy was becoming a Peninsula parent, 

along with her husband Jesse Fourt (who 
happens to be an alumnus). Their son Toby 
joined Peninsula as a student in Rasha’s class 
this past year, and younger son Noah will join 
us this fall. We’re happy to have their whole 
family as part of our school community!

RASHA GLENN 
Our Head Kindergarten Teacher, Rasha 
Glenn, joined Peninsula in September 2017. 
Since she was 13, Rasha has had a love for 
working with children of all ages. In Fort 
Worth, TX, she developed curriculum and 
taught classes for ages 
3-12 at a church 
childcare for six years. 
Since then, she has 
continued to volun-
teer her time at Vive 
Church developing 
programs for chil-
dren ages 6 months 
to 11 years old as 
well as training materials for new volunteers. 
She attended Stanford University, earning 
her B.A. with a major in Italian Literature, 
Language and Culture and a minor in 
Education and Theater and Performance 
Studies. She is fluent in Italian and taught 
K-5th English in Pontassieve, Italy for a school 
year. Right before joining the Peninsula 
family, Rasha spent two years in a teaching 
residency at Hillbrook School in Los Gatos 
as part of the 4th grade team. Rasha has a 
heart for serving the community and this is 
something she seeks to instill in the children 
in her class. Through various organizations in-
cluding Big Brother, Big Sister and Bayshore 
Christian Ministries, she mentors youth 
and you can find her spending parts of her 
weekends or evenings serving the homeless.  
Every year, Rasha seeks to travel to a new place 
both domestically and internationally as well 
as take one to two major risks. She loves shar-
ing her travel adventures so feel free to ask her!  
Rasha’s first year at Peninsula was full of 
games, play, laughter while learning, dance 
parties, baked goods, serving others, and 
teaching children about various aspects of di-
versity, equity, and inclusion not to mention 
about 10 different hairstyles. We are so happy 
to have Rasha as one of our newest members 
in the Peninsula family.
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ALUMNI UPDATES

Noah Miller ’07
I moved to Honduras last January to take 
a job with an NGO that does sustainable 
development work in rural communities. I’m 
happy to say that I am absolutely loving life 
in Central America! This is my first “real” job 
since I graduated from Colorado College 
with a degree in Biology and I continue to 
learn as much each day as I ever did in school. 
My Peninsula values (and friends) have been 
by my side for 11 years now.

Jaia Lin ’93 
After years of patching a living together as a 
musician, gardener, artist, and yoga teacher, 
I went back to graduate school for MOT. 
I’ve worked as an occupational therapist for 
the past seven years. I was living in an urban 
monastery and was ordained a minister/
priest for almost 10 years (what a surprise 
to my hippie parents!). I’m not serving as a 
priest anymore but am passionate about spiri-
tual growth and am currently working on a 
different path which is all about presence and 
being my essential self and examining all the 
stuff that gets in the way of that. I’ve been 
married almost five years now to Timothy 
Lin and we have a nine-month-old daughter 
named Ayla. I haven’t slept a whole night in 
nine months and am very, very tired these 
days! We’re living in Carmel Valley, CA 
now (before that Denver and before that 
Minneapolis). Life post-Peninsula has been 
humbling, frustrating, surprising, exciting 
and many other things. 

Rebecca Fazilat Bell ’86
I have a wonderful alumni story to share. I 
have been a physician leader at El Camino 
Hospital for the last 12 years and have made 
many great friends through my experience. 
One day a couple of years ago I was talking 
with one of them, Dr. Katherine Taylor, about 
grade school. When I mentioned it was 
Peninsula School she said she went there too 
and after about a 3 minute stroll down memo-
ry lane it turns out she was in my sister’s class, 
they were friends, and she left in 2nd or 3rd 
grade. I knew her as Katie Hayes and have the 
best memories of her. It was an amazing and 
unique reunion. We love our special bond.

John English ’77
I live in Los Angeles with my wife Ginny 
and our daughter Astra. I am an architec-
tural historian and Historic Preservation 
consultant. I also sometimes assist Ginny 
with her residential design and construction 
projects. I was drawn to this field because of 

my love for historic architecture and design 
and a passion for protecting it. This was due 
largely to the years I spent within the built 
and natural environment of Peninsula School.  
My experience at Peninsula informs what I do 
every day. It gave me a core “common sense”. 
An awareness of the physical world around 
us. That said it is often not easy navigating 
the world after growing up at Peninsula. The 
type of freedom and choice and creativity 
that Peninsula students enjoy are unheard of 
in most educational institutions and I think 
sometimes we walk a line between the world 
we must live in every day and one that we 
know is possible, because we lived it in the 
ongoing experiment of Peninsula School. 

Max Rosan ’69
I graduated Peninsula School in the class 
of 1969. I owe a lot to my Peninsula experi-
ence and my teachers there. Quite literally, 

Peninsula, along with my parents, shaped who 
I was to become as I grew into adulthood. 
Later, I graduated from Ravenswood High 
School in East Palo Alto in 1973. I began 
college, but soon dropped out in favor of 
continuing to work in a German Car shop in 
Palo Alto. By 1979, realizing that I would not 
be able to afford to live and buy my own home 
in Silicon Valley, and really desiring to move 
out to the “East Side” of the Sierra Nevada, I 
took a job in Death Valley as a mechanic and 
tow truck driver, from 1979 to 1981. That 
was a lot of fun! Eventually, I moved to Lone 
Pine, CA, got married, had two sons, and my 
own shop. After that, we moved to Bishop, 
CA, and we bought our first home. In the 
recession of 1991, I took a job with the City 
of Los Angeles DWP (Department of Water 
& Power), which meant that we had to move 
away to the “big city”... just what we didn’t 
want to do, but we chose it as a career move 
and to save money for our kids’ future college 
tuitions. Now, one has graduated from SUNY 
(The State University of New York), and the 
other is attending CSUN (California State 
University, Northridge). During my time 
with DWP, I went back to college to earn a 
BS in Information Technology. After 25 years 
with the DWP, I retired last year, and have 
been really enjoying it. I’ve been doing a lot of 
traveling, and doing some community work 
too. So, there’s the short version!

Chris Smith ’63
I’m Chris Smith, little sister of Steve Smith 
(he was class of 1961). I attended Peninsula 
from 1960-61 only. I was in Marty’s class and 
have a lot of memories from school and from 
my mother driving kids. I currently live near 
Boston, still working at age 68 as a librarian 
at Boston University. Previously, I worked 
as an archaeologist in San Diego, and taught 
English as a Second Language in California 
and Japan.

Danny Frishman ’60
I am currently retired. I stay busy with com-
munity theatre, working, and playing outside 
when it isn’t raining!

John English
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THA NK YOU ALL FOR YOUR GENEROUS 
S U PPORT OF PENINSULA SCHO OL

Giving of one’s time and financial 
resources to support Peninsula School is a 
cherished and time-honored tradition begun 
almost a century ago.   This tradition of par-
ticipation is what ties families and students to 
the Peninsula community long after students 
have graduated.

There are so many important things that 
would not happen without the generosity of 
families that make financial gifts to support 
the school. As a community, we have unusu-
ally high levels of participation in giving not 
only from families with students currently 
attending at Peninsula but from our wider 
community of alumni and their parents, for-
mer staff and grandparents and friends of 
Peninsula. We are grateful for each and every 
gift we receive. 

As an example of how philanthropy ex-
tends our reach, investments in professional 
development opportunities for our teaching 
staff have tripled in the last four years. This has 
allowed us to retain a math consultant, Jaine 
Kopp, who has been working with teachers 
in the lower school for the past four years to 
develop and align curriculum between grades 
and to ensure the newest research about math 
education is informing our teaching. Similar 
professional development opportunities have 
been happening in the literacy and social 
justice arenas. 

Every year the school identifies special 
areas of need for which parents and commu-
nity members who are present at the auction 
“raise their paddles.” Last year, for the first 
time, we opened this opportunity to our 

entire community in the hopes of increasing 
support for these important needs. Over the 
past two years we have raised funds for new 
chromebooks that enable upper school stu-
dents to do research and writing that deepens 
their learning, we have a newly installed 
water system to replace our very antiquated 
delivery system, and we raised $102,000 for 
tuition assistance!

Finally, we want to highlight a gift from 
a very generous donor family to increase 
our tuition assistance resources. Their gift 
of $100,000 has enabled us to support stu-
dents who would otherwise not be able to 
attend Peninsula. 

Many many thanks for everyone’s gener-
osity! Together, each and every gift allows us 
to do so much more to support our students’ 
rich Peninsula learning experiences and en-
sure as we move toward our Centennial, that 
Peninsula School will be a strong and healthy 
institution that provides a progressive educa-
tion for generations to come.

An Ode to My Peninsula People
by Jeff Sheppard ’63

What’s my news? I’m in Sicily at the mo-
ment – (Heading toward the Alps in Slovenia 
to go for a little walk.) I’m traveling for a few 
years  –  solo, writing, listening. My mother 
passed away in Dec. 2016. Won’t be in the 
states in May for the Spring Fair, 
but the invitation makes me 
think . . . I remember you all, and 
little snippets.

The friends . . . 
Steve and Harold and I were 
true childhood friends. We were 
a band of brothers. Starting in 
about 1972 I lived with Shelley 
Thacher for 6 years in San 
Francisco, Sonoma county, and 
Humboldt county on 40 acres. 
It was so romantic because we 
were sweethearts all through my 
Peninsula years. She was 7 and I 
was 8 when we met. We’re still 
very close friends. I wrote her this 
morning. Miggles Wallace! Marc 
Silber. Suki – I just thought of you two days 
ago! Wendy Cutler, I think about the coke 
bottle you carved your initials in and you 

got back. I remember singing ‘King and I’ or 
something on stage with you because Reid had 
the flu so I stood in. You were always so good 
to me (I always loved you). You Lancaster 
girls. Um... Patty Williams? Dick Sanborn. 
Reed and Reid. Bruce! Tommy Bunker. We 
engaged in some of the sweet science and he 
stepped on my sand castle in the 2nd grade. 

Also Zack Smith – (I’m watching you, Zack). 
Larry Strain – Hey Larry. Alan Moore! Hey 
Champ – Hope you’re keeping well, mate. I’ll 

try to get back to Vineyard this swing through 
(maybe October). Harold Buma disappeared 
I guess. He was a ski guide I think, then I lost 
him. Often wonder where he is. 

The teachers . . . 
Billie Shaw. Hannah, she was my hero. She 
taught me what a conversation was. We’d 

come in from lunch break all full 
of energy and a huge conversa-
tion would start up. Then after 
about a half hour she’d have us 
trace the flow of the conversation. 
It was pretty illuminating. 

Joey, with her red dog. Izzy, 
what a guy (I became a carpenter 
because of him)! Laurie. Marty 
and Dee! They could never get 
me interested in singing, but I 
remember dissecting a frog. Foy 
Van Dolsen and Libby, who was 
cousins with Rod Serling. Foy 
once picked us each up and 
walked us around so we could see 
what he saw.

I’m sure I could remember 
just about everyone if I thought 

about it another few minutes. Thinking of 
y’all. Anybody want to chat a bit – I think that 
would be great.
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IN MEMORIAM

Tim Luntzel
Tim Luntzel, a beloved member of 
Peninsula’s Class of 1986, passed away 
on August 27, 2017 from complica-
tions of ALS. A wonderful friend and 
talented musician, Tim truly touched 
the lives of many. 

While at Peninsula, Tim was part 
of a school band, “Shock”. In high school 
he played in the Menlo-Atherton High 
School Jazz Band, before attending 
Berklee College of Music in Boston. 
Music was his passion in life, and he 
spread his music far and wide, as noted 
in the New York Times, “After playing 
electric and double bass in Boston for 
several years, he and his band moved to 
New York City and became the Brooklyn 
Boogaloo Blowout. Tim toured the 
U.S., Europe, India, the Far East, and 
South America, and played with Bright 
Eyes, Jim Campilongo, Rosanne Cash, 
Rachelle Garniez, Jessie Harris, Norah 
Jones, Lee Ranaldo, Jenny Scheinman, Leah Siegel, Loudon 
Wainwright III, and many others. Tim played on two Grammy 
award-winning albums and one gold record.” 

Tim is survived by his mother, Elizabeth Neumann, and his 
brother Mark Luntzel (Class of ‘83). Innumerable loving tributes 
to Tim abound. He is remembered for his smile, laughter, music, 
passion, ‘experimental’ and delicious cooking, generosity, and lov-
ing nature.

Tim’s spirit, friendship, humor, and kindness, among many 
other remarkable traits, are greatly and deeply missed by his family 
and friends.

Barbara Christiani
Long time Peninsula teacher and parent, Barbara Christiani, 
passed away at the age of 91, on Oct. 5, 2017. She came to 
Peninsula in 1977 as the Science teacher, already a veteran teacher 
spanning grade levels in East Palo Alto schools and then moving 
into independent school education. She then moved to the upper 
school team, mainly teaching 7th grade, where she was for five 
years through 1984. She reached many students in both roles and 
is well remembered and loved. From teaching, she moved into 
how technology might help teaching and became an innovator in 
this field, pre-internet. Barbara’s work as an educator and software 
designer reflected her lifelong interest in nature, science and the 
arts as well as her passion for social justice.

Additionally, she was a Peninsula parent and board member. 
Although she and her husband Robert had five children, they only 

discovered Peninsula in time for their youngest, her daughter Carol 
(Christiani) Hansen, class of ‘78. They fit right in to the Peninsula 
community, the camping trips, and connection to nature. This 
aspect of the Peninsula culture was an easy fit for Barbara who was 
a naturalist with an abiding love of the Sierras. She camped, hiked 
and skied in them from childhood until well into her 80s.

Barbara is survived by her brother, five children, and leaves 
seven grandchildren and five great-grandchildren. She will be 
remembered for her intelligence, sense of humor and strong com-
mitments to human rights, racial justice, friends and family. Her 91 
years were well-lived!

Joshua Cutler
On occasion, news reaches Peninsula slowly of the passing of our 
alumni and former staff. Joshua’s class had their 25th reunion at the 
Spring Fair this year and shared with us the news that Joshua died 
in 2013. Here is the obituary that was shared online. Our love goes 
out to his family and classmates, who remembered him with love.

“Joshua Paul Cutler, 34, of Bellingham died March 19, 
2013. He was one of the kindest, most loving and sensitive hu-
man beings we’ve ever known; however, a crippling mental illness 
finally claimed his life. He leaves behind his daughter Kailyn, his 
parents Marc Cutler and Sheryl Peterson and his grandmother 
Idella Peterson. He had a larger extended family and he felt it 
was one of the greatest gifts in his life. He will be sorely missed 
but knowing his pain and struggles are over is what comforts us 
in this awful time of grief.”

Tim Luntzel (right) with Rock Shock.
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 Thank You for Your Generosity
We extend our heartfelt thanks to so many generous donors who have given to Peninsula School this past school year – current parents and parents of alumni, 
board and staff members, alumni, grandparents, friends, former staff, community partners and employer matching programs. Together you help us carry on our 
rich tradition of progressive education that creates a joyous place for our students to learn and grow, climb trees and stomp in puddles – all supported by our 
fabulous teaching staff. 

ANNUAL GIVING CAMPAIGN
Anonymous
John & Christine Abrams
Susan & Mark Abramson
Betty Achinstein & Chad Raphael
Ines Acosta
Anne Adams
Lorna & Glenn Affleck 
Katherine & Kim Aitken-Young 
Elizabeth Aitken
Rhoda Alexander
John & Susan Allen
Richard Alter & Merry Gilmer
Mary Alvord
Marley & Nick Amin
Susan Ammons
Katherine Andrews
Mark Ankenman & Amanda Edmonds
Liz & Ben Austin
Jessica & David Axelrod
Srikant Ayyar & Prasanna Ramachandran
Joe & Sahana Baker-Malone
Jeff Baker & Shaula Kumaishi
Kay & Terry Baker
Sandy Bakken & Hayley Montgomery
Mano Balasubramaniam & Shakila Hameed
Debbie Baldwin
David Ball & Farah Brelvi
Hathaway Barry
Steve Basta
Robbie & Bob Baxter
Duane Bay
Robin Forest Bay
Kathleen Bennett & Tom Malloy
Jim & Joyce Benz
Diti & Dror Berman
Margot Berrill & Cameron Booth
Bronwyn Black & Craig McCroskey
Gail Blackmarr
Aleta & Dan Bloch
Jocelyn & Micah Block
Owl & Janis Blossom
Jane & Christopher Botsford
Thomas Boussie & Lori Gortner
Jack Bray & Annie Yang
Mark Brazeal & Susan Fleischmann
Sarah Breckenridge
Debbie & Peter Brody
Andrew & Susan Browne
Randal Buck
Noah Burnett 
Re’Anita Burns
Busy Burr & Mary Lea Kirven
Gail & Bob Buschini
Mario Caprini & Whitney Woo
Sandy & Susan Carnahan
Bliss & Brigitte Carnochan
Melanie & Tovy Carvalho
Connie Cassinerio
Annie & Daniel Cervelli

Gordon Chamberlain 
Park Chamberlain, Jr.
Elle Chan & Scott Paterson
Kevin Chen & Nell Curran
Naita & Federico Chialvo
Stephanie Choi-Freeman & Jeffrey Freeman
Nancy & David Christie
Mauricio Comi & Erica Bjornsson
Patricia & Miles Congress
Ronnie Perkins Connell
Lisa & James Conrad
Angela & Jessica Corinne
Martha Cortez & Larry Wilson
Jennie Cosgrove
Vivian Countryman
Michael Cox & Corinna Darian-Smith
Susan Coyle
Janet Creelman
Peggy Creelman
Rosemary Criste-Baldwin & Neil Baldwin
Dick Crittenden
Carol & Gordon Cruikshank
Pefy & Justin Cunningham
Christopher Cutler & Alecia Magnifico
Reese & Kathleen Cutler
Debbie Dalzell & Mark Wilson
Karen & Ronaldo de Sa
Andrea de Wit & Armando Castellano
Jacque & John DeBell
Pracheeti & Rushi Desai
Tara & Gaurav Dhillon
Hagar & Michael Dickman
Jean Dickson
Elaine & Robert Dodd
Saya & Ben Doitel
Tabitha Doniach
Darin Donovan & Belinda Chlouber
Amy Doss
Masha & James Doty
Tracey & Thom Downing
Jennifer & Kenneth Duda
Richard & Jean Duda
Skip Duncan
Susan Dunn
Sarah & Ben Duranske
Katie & Jonathan Dyer
Bruce Edwards & Kelley McGrath
Sue Eldredge
Seth Elliot 
Katharine Ellyard
Kathleen Engelberg
Kyra Engelberg 
Patricia English
Monica Erviti
John & Nancy Etchemendy
George Evans
Alice Evarts
Matt & Maria Evarts
Renee Fadiman
Charmaine Fernandez

Martha & Roger Fleischmann
Mike Flynn-O’Brien & Alejandra Mora
Jamie Formato & Megan Shields Formato
Florrie & Tom Forrest
Jessica Fosco
Jesse Fourt & Christy Utter
Laurie Friedman
Leanne Friedman
Carol Friend
Doug & Carol Frost
Adam Frymoyer & Kirstin Woo
John Fuller & Katie Fischl Fuller
Elango Ganesan & Saigeetha Sundaramurthy
Andromeda & Rob Garcelon
Karen Garcia
Lizeth Garcia & Ines Acosta
Adam Gersick & Alisa Borrone
Casey & Matt Girard
Curtis Givan
Rasha Glenn
Mike Goedde & Alexa Leon-Prado
Rose Graboski & Joe Malone
Karen Grajeda
Elizabeth Green
Chris Greenwood &  

Cheryl Goldfarb-Greenwood
Ann & Peter Gregory
Alexandra Griffin
Merrill Gruver & Ted Greenwald
Sid Gupta & Mona Sheikh
Norman Hall & Jane Yee Hall
Laurie & Trevor Hall
Jean Hamilton
Kelsey Hammond
Daniel Harrington & Kara Juneau
Megan Hart
Garth Harwood & Kathy Alberts
Eric Hassett
Penny & Larry Hassett
Nathan Hayes-Roth 
Jackie Head Eames
Jerry Hearn
Karin & Jochen Heck
Bette Henley
Elizabeth Hilgard Jecker
Christin & Ford Hinojosa-Kirschenbaum
Mark Ho & Sophia Lee
Jacqueline Holzman
Heather Horacek
Faith Hornbacher
Megana & Jinnah Hosein
Jason Hui & Shannon Shaper
Ulysses Hui & Amy Fox
George Hwang & Jackie Hu
Anisa Islam
Buddy James & Aileen Adriano
Aran Johnson & Jennie Reboh
Deborah & Spencer Johnson
Graceann & Bob Johnson
Jan Jursnich

Wendy & Brad Justus
Lauren Kahn
Kumar & Sivakami Kangayappan
Damien Kardokas Johanson
Jasper Kasle-Muthig & Marcella Ramirez
Bill & Lisa Kelly
Chris Kelly & Jennifer Carrico
Tali & Mickey Kertesz
Michael Kilgroe & Patricia Burbank
Susannah Kirsch
James Kittock & Leslie Walker
Peggy & Matt Klein
Peter Klein
David Kohlberg
George & May Koo
Kathy & Doug Koo
Sarah Rose Korsunsky
Haley Kovacs
Heidi & Dmitri Krakovsky
Daniel Kroos
Aneesh Kulkarni & Rima Kanguri
Carole Kumaishi & James Goldsberry
Richard Kumaishi
Tuki & Girish Kumar
Chris Kummerer & Emilie Blase
Francois Labonte & Jesse Gillispie
Mary Lou Lacina
Ann Lambrecht
Tashana Landray & Angus Maclane
Yuki & Danny Lapin
Elizabeth & Othman Laraki
Judy Lawrence
Lien & Don Le-Sparks
Beth Lee
Phillip Lee & Glendy Tseng
William Lee & Patricia Lin
Nancy Leech
Robert & Sandra Lehman
Mark Lentczner & John Horigan
Evan Leonard & Joy Sykes Leonard
Jeff Leung & Anne Park
Lauren & Andy Lichtblau
Beng-Hong Lim & Angela Chang
Henry Lonnemann & Mina Kim
Janet Loops
Rachael LoPatin
Thomas Lough & Pearl Del Rosario
Camerina Lozano-Aceves
Stephen Lubin
Mary Lyons Mesirow
Leah & Amit Malhotra 
Zeni Mallari 
Peter Mangione & Mimi Sabo
Alexis Manheim & Victor Barclay
David Martin & Jennifer Leclerc
Jane Martin
John Martin & Gillian Lounsbach
Tamara & Rick Martinez 
Ronald & Cheryl Mason
David Matheson
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Susan & Jim Matheson
Maile & Justin McCarthy
Sharon & Rob McCarthy
Alex McClure & Blake Hayward
Kacy McClure
Lucy McComas
Susan & Alex McComas
Julia & Kevin McDonald
Dagan & Will McLennan
Moira McNamara
Maureen McPeek
Kenny Meehan & Misha Krepon
Wessie Mekuria
Rebecca & Jayant Menon
Misha Merrill & Keith Wescourt
Paul & Jody Merritt
Patrick Miauton & Karen An-Miauton
Andy Miller & Sybil Hudson
Jeff & Terra Miller
Jerry & Judith Miller
Lee & Ayla Miller
Stella Miretsky
Faga & Taputimu Misa
Sally Mitchell
Rachel & Britt Miura
Jake Moffat & Beth DuBose
Elly Moses Cannon & Brian Cannon
Mary Lou Moses 
Dania Moss
Lisa & Francisco Muniz
Caroline & Amar Murugan
Liz & Peter Neumann
Alice Newton & Daniel Meehan
Bill & Rosemary Nichols
D’Arcy Nicola
Chris O’Hare & Ted Hardie
Larry & Joy O’Rourke
David Oshman
Joanna Oshman
Toni Ouradnik & John Solano
Gottfried & Carol Paasche
Heather & Alex Pang
Amod Panshikar & Rajeshwan Patwardhan
Isabelle Parker
Joshua Parker
Andrea Parkes & Ryan Harris
Mark Paskin & Baq Haidri
Barbie Paulsen & Bart Smaalders
Tess Peppers
Christina & Yehonatan Peretz
Debbie Perkins Kalama & Rexton Kalama
Karen Perkins & David Simone
Megan Peters Ahalim & Sam Ahalim
May & Oliver Petry
Candace Pierce
Brian Pinkerton & Rhea Tombropoulos
Palmer Pinney
Regina & Michael Pohl
Howard Pollack & Hope Hudson
John Polstra & Jennifer Angerman
Martha Portillo
Mollie & Bill Purdy
Natasha Puri & Munish Kumar
Johanna Putnoi
David Quinn & Sharie Kumaishi
Camerino Quinonez & Angeles Diaz
Rachel & Anthony Radziszewski
Somik Raha & Geetanjali Chakraborty
Raj Narayanaswamy & Lakshmi Raj

Jahvita Rastafari & Kirkland Washington
Rich Rava & Elisa Neipp
Rebecca Reynolds
Marc Rosaaen
Max Rosan 
David Rosenbaum & Katerina Demeti
Eva Rosenbaum
Beth & Peter Rosenthal
Jason & Nancy Rosenthal
Shu & Todd Rosenthal
Michelle & Scott Ross
Lindsay & James Rothwell
Daniel Rubin
Joe Ruck & Donna Ito
Sara Ruppenthal Katz
Mike Sabina
Merrylen Sacks & Bruce Irvine
Seda & Gokay Saldamli
Julie Salehi
Luis Sanchez & Lidia Luna
Anu & Pulin Sanghvi
Susan Schaps & Robert Shelton
Ingrid Schenck Beach
Harry Schmidt & Donna Zuckerberg
Betty Ann Schneider
Leo & Beatriz Schneiderman
Julie Self
Matthew Self & Natasha Skok
Donna & Ralph Seligman
Vin Sharma & Stephanie Zeller
Stephen Shaw
Catherine Shields & Carl Stromness
Merle Ann & Stan Siegelman
Jenny Silber Butah
Kathleen Silber
Tara Simms
Vikram Singh & Ashley Brommer
Vinita & Amar Singh
Sanchayan Sinha & Padma Gopalan
Phaedon Sinis & Tanya Sleiman
Tejaswini & Niket Sirsi
Sandy Sloan & Eric Richert
Mitch Slomiak & Linda Herreshoff
Frank & Jane Smithson
Stu Snydman & Kathryn Hopkins
Deborah Soglin & Daniel Appelman 
Ed Solano
Jeffrey Solomon & Heather Descollonges
Lisa & Dulani Spencer
Misty & David Stam
Dimitris Stassinopoulos & Ellen Wilkinson
Maren Stever & Sef Kloninger
Kristy & Chris Stone
Jim Storey
Stephen Storey, MD
Tibby Storey & Sue Wilson
Brian Strope
Mel & Sherry Stroup
Ratchadaporn & Pasin Suriyentrakorn
Stuart Sussman & Hannah Frost
Evan Leonard & Joy Sykes Leonard
April & Michael Takatsuno
Molly & Jorge Tapias
Zu Tarazi & Kristi Borrone
Masa & Marc Tasovac
Maria Tejada
Allison & Jamie Templeton
Eliza & Chris Thomas
Yoseph Thomas

Doug Thompson & Barbara DeMartinis
Dawn Thrall
Aaron Tinker & Kari Seligman
Chris Titus & Bob Vale
Geoff Tranchina
Alisa & David Tu
David Tucker & Sylvie Stefant
James Turner & Kelsey Rush
Izumi & Masatoshi Ueno
Diana Ungersma & Konrad Thaler
Curtis Valdez & Nicole Leko
Chris Van Denburg & Kelly Laban
Alethea & Jesse Van Hiller
Whitney & Dirk van Nouhuys
Jeni & Chris Vargas
George Varian & Libby McMillan
Vicky Arguello
Juan Vimberg
Lucille Vitolo Dacanay & Ray Dacanay
Jay Wacker & Mira Zaslove
Lori Wainen-Linberg
Barbara & Scott Wallace
Don Walsh
Debra Wanner
Brittany & Grant Weldon
Tommie Weldon
Michele & Mark Wheeler
Phyllis & Robert Wiley
Carol & Ray Williams
Lauren & Austin Williams
Patrick Wilson
Patty Wilson
Aidan Wing & Audra Rowles
Diana S. Wolf 
Jim & Barbara Wolpman
Max & Linda Woo
Mari Wright
Melissa Wright
Dave Wuertele & Tomoko Shimaya
Jungjoo Yoon & Sunny Chung
Jenny Youll
Annie Young & James Dinwiddie
Frances & Emilio Zeller
Jeff & Jenn Zotz
Holly & Mitchell Zuklie

HONOR & MEMORIUM

SHERI BASTA MEMORIAL FUND
Laila & Lofty Basta
Jim & Joyce Benz
Gail Blackmarr
Teresa Butler
Albert & Cheryl Cha
Lisa & Barry Cheskin
Stacey Compton
Jacquelin Czarnecki
Ted Ebel
Robert Hammack
Heather Horacek
Dena Horeff
Diana Korpal
Thomas Osowski
May & Oliver Petry
Ida Rafail
David & Tara Saul
Danine Summers
Michele & Mark Wheeler
Ian Wilcox
Anonymous

IN HONOR
In honor of Betty Achinstein
David Ball & Farah Brelvi
Merle Ann & Stan Siegelman

In honor of Susan Ammons
Merrylen Sacks & Bruce Irvine

In honor of Olivia Baker
Richard Kumaishi

In honor of Jonah & Asher Block
Debbie & Peter Brody

In honor of Gail Buschini
Debbie Baldwin

In honor of Helen Cannon
Mary Lou Moses 

In honor of Sophie Duda
Richard & Jean Duda

In honor of Molly Duda
Richard & Jean Duda

In honor of Elizabeth Few
Annie Young & James Dinwiddie

In honor of John Fuller
Deborah Soglin & Daniel Appelman

In honor of Zephyr & Lily Garcelon
Jerry Hearn

In honor of Jacob Greenwood & High 
School Class of 2018 (Peninsula Class 
of 2014)!

Chris Greenwood &  
Cheryl Goldfarb-Greenwood

In honor of Zander Meehan
Alice Newton & Daniel Meehan

In honor of Seipua Misa
Faga & Taputimu Misa

In honor of Shakthi Raj
Raj Narayanaswamy & Lakshmi Raj

In honor of Nico and Luke Rothwell
Lindsay & James Rothwell

In honor of Ada & Elsie Sussman
Doug & Carol Frost

In honor of Madeline Thrall
Dawn Thrall
Phyllis & Robert Wiley

IN MEMORY
In memory of Hanna Bergas, Joan 

Warmbrunn & Woody Nichols
Curtis Givan

In memory of Magda Dennert
Mary Alvord

In memory of Russell C. Evarts
Alice Evarts 

In memory of Isadore & Bess Friedman
Laurie Friedman

In memory of Mary Ellen Farwell
Carol Friend

In memory of Stuart Harwood
Garth Harwood & Kathy Alberts

In memory of Lucille Kohlberg
David Kohlberg

In memory of great grandparents of Dani 
& Elise Koo

George & May Koo
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In memory of Lucy Marsh
Aleta & Dan Bloch

In memory of Jane Lyons Moses
Mary Lyons Mesirow
Elly Moses Cannon & Brian Cannon

In memory of Fran & Herbert Perkins
Ronnie Connell
Debbie Perkins Kalama & Rexton Kalama

In memory of Billie & Zack Shaw
Kathleen Silber

In memory of Bernice & Bernard Silber
Jenny Silber Butah
Kathleen Silber

In memory of Ruth Storey
Jim Storey

In memory of Susan Varian
Kelsey Hammond

In memory of Steve Walling-Brown
Sarah Rose Korsunsky

In memory of Tom Willett
Catherine Willett

In memory of Barney Young
Max Rosan 

In memory of Barney & Ethel Young
Jan Jursnich

FUND A NEED TO INCREASE  
TUITION ASSISTANCE
We are so grateful to all of the families 
in our school community who together 
donated $102,000 to increase tuition 
assistance. Your generous contributions 
will enable us to increase tuition 
assistance for the next two years!
Katherine & Kim Aitken-Young 
Marley & Nick Amin
Vicky Arguello 
Jessica & David Axelrod
Joe & Sahana Baker-Malone
Mano Balasubramaniam & Shakila Hameed
Steve Basta
Jim & Joyce Benz
Margot Berrill & Cameron Booth
Gail Blackmarr
Gail & Bob Buschini
Annie & Daniel Cervelli
Martha Cortez & Larry Wilson
Andrea de Wit & Armando Castellano
Tara & Gaurav Dhillon
Tracey & Thom Downing
Sarah & Ben Duranske
Katie & Jonathan Dyer
Monica Erviti
Jamie Formato & Megan Shields Formato
Florrie & Tom Forrest
Jesse Fourt & Christy Utter
Adam Frymoyer & Kirstin Woo
John Fuller & Katie Fischl Fuller
Elango Ganesan & Saigeetha Sundaramurthy
Andromeda & Rob Garcelon
Jacqueline & Eddie Garcia
Karen Garrison & Stephen Hickman
Casey & Matt Girard
Daniel Harrington & Kara Juneau
Megan Hart
Jerry Hearn

Karin & Jochen Heck
Christin & Ford Hinojosa-Kirschenbaum
Ulysses Hui & Amy Fox
Graceann & Bob Johnson
Chris Kelly & Jennifer Carrico
Kathy & Doug Koo
Heidi & Dmitri Krakovsky
Chris Kummerer & Emilie Blase
Francois Labonte & Jesse Gillispie
Mary Lou Lacina
Beth Lee
Phillip Lee & Glendy Tseng
Mark Lentczner & John Horigan
Evan Leonard & Joy Sykes Leonard
Thomas Lough & Pearl Del Rosario
Camerina Lozano-Aceves 
John Martin & Gillian Lounsbach
Scott & Kate McCracken
Julia & Kevin McDonald
Misha Merrill & Keith Wescourt
Paul & Jody Merritt
Rachel & Britt Miura
Caroline & Amar Murugan
Alice Newton & Daniel Meehan
Toni Ouradnik & John Solano
Andrea Parkes & Ryan Harris
Mark Paskin & Baq Haidri
Barbie Paulsen & Bart Smaalders
Christina & Yehonatan Peretz
Megan Peters Ahalim & Sam Ahalim
May & Oliver Petry
Natasha Puri & Munish Kumar
David Quinn & Sharie Kumaishi
Jahvita Rastafari & Kirkland Washington
Rich Rava & Elisa Neipp
David Rosenbaum & Katerina Demeti
Jason & Nancy Rosenthal
Michelle & Scott Ross
Luis Sanchez & Lidia Luna
Anu & Pulin Sanghvi
Vin Sharma & Stephanie Zeller
Phaedon Sinis & Tanya Sleiman
Jeffrey Solomon & Heather Descollonges
Dimitris Stassinopoulos & Ellen Wilkinson
Maren Stever & Sef Kloninger
Kristy & Chris Stone
April & Michael Takatsuno
Molly & Jorge Tapias
Doug Thompson & Barbara DeMartinis
David Tucker & Sylvie Stefant
James Turner & Kelsey Rush
Izumi & Masatoshi Ueno
Lucille Vitolo Dacanay & Ray Dacanay
Brittany & Grant Weldon
Michele & Mark Wheeler
Lauren & Austin Williams

AUCTION UNDERWRITING
Katherine & Kim Aitken-Young 
Mark Ankenman & Amanda Edmonds
Gail & Bob Buschini
Liz Caulkins
Tara & Gaurav Dhillon
Sarah & Ben Duranske
Mike Flynn-O’Brien & Alejandra Mora
Jacqueline & Eddie Garcia
Casey & Matt Girard
Ann & Peter Gregory
Jerry Hearn

Merry Spence Hinckley
Graceann & Bob Johnson
Chris Kelly & Jennifer Carrico
James Kittock & Leslie Walker
Heidi & Dmitri Krakovsky
Francois Labonte & Jesse Gillispie
Mary Lou Lacina
Evan Leonard & Joy Sykes Leonard
Lauren & Andy Lichtblau
Misha Merrill & Keith Wescourt
Rachel & Britt Miura
Caroline & Amar Murugan
Joanna Oshman
Andrea Parkes & Ryan Harris
Barbie Paulsen & Bart Smaalders
May & Oliver Petry
Natasha Puri & Munish Kumar
Somik Raha & Geetanjali Chakraborty
Rich Rava & Elisa Neipp
David Rosenbaum & Katerina Demeti
Jeffrey Solomon & Heather Descollonges
Kristy & Chris Stone
Michele & Mark Wheeler
Lauren & Austin Williams

CORPORATE, FOUNDATION & 
COMMUNITY GIFTS
Alex J. Ettl Foundation
AmazonSmile
Avago Technologies Gift Matching Program
Benevity Community Impact Fund
Bright Funds Foundation
Chronicle Books
Dymaxion Dance Group
Fidelity Charitable Gift Fund
Habibi’s Salon
Honey Bear Trees
Intuit Foundation
J.P. Morgan Securities Charitable  

Giving Fund
Kepler’s
Logitech
Mabel’s Labels
MightyNest for Schools
Morgan Stanley
Qualcomm Matching Grant Program
RedWoodstock
Schwab Charitable Fund
Silicon Valley Community Foundation
St. Michael’s Alley Restaurant
Stately Oak LLC
Tea Collection
The brynmorgan group
Trillium Dental
UBS Financial Services Inc.
The Walt Disney Company Foundation
The William & Flora Hewlett Foundation
Your Cause, LLC

8TH GRADE CLASS GIFT & 8TH GRADE 
COMMEMORATIVE FUND
The 8th Grade Commemorative 
Fund is an endowment exclusively for 
graduating families that supports the 
School’s commitment to affordability and 
accessibility for both students and teachers, 
providing staff and families with the 
resources necessary for them to attend and 
remain at Peninsula.

In honor of Ashvin Ganesan
Elango Ganesan & Saigeetha Sundaramurthy

In honor of Avielle Kahn
Lauren Kahn

In honor of Lily Martin
John Martin & Gillian Lounsbach

In honor of Thea McDonald
Julia & Kevin McDonald

In honor of Elise Merritt
Paul & Jody Merritt

In honor of Jenny Quinonez
Camerino Quinonez & Hilda Diaz

In honor of Leo Rava
Rich Rava & Elisa Neipp

In honor of Stefanos Rosenbaum
David Rosenbaum & Katerina Demeti

In honor of Andrew Rosenthal
Jason & Nancy Rosenthal

In honor of Jennifer Sanchez
Lidia Luna & Luis Sanchez

In honor of Karina Sanchez
Lidia Luna & Luis Sanchez

In honor of Rohan Sharma
Vin Sharma & Stephanie Zeller

In honor of Addison Stone
Kristy & Chris Stone

In honor of Noah Takatsuno
April & Michael Takatsuno

In honor of Madeline Thrall
Dawn Thrall

In honor of Aidan Tucker
David Tucker & Sylvie Stefant

In honor of Gaku Ueno
Izumi & Masatoshi Ueno

In honor of Cole Wheeler
Michele Buschini
Gail & Bob Buschini
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SPRING FAIR

This year the Spring Fair was bustling with alumni from newly graduated alumni who are freshmen in high school to those who attended Peninsula 
in the 1950s. We officially had eight reunion groups with several other former classmates meeting up as well. As usual, these alumni were joined at 
this year’s fair by the current students, families, staff, friends, grandparents, former staff, and neighbors for a beautiful and festive fair. Enjoy these 
photos of a day that brought fun for all!

Class of 1998 Reunion. Class of 1961 Reunion. Class of 1965 Reunion.


